
 

November 13, 2024 

Nevada Medicaid Web Announcement 3479 

 
Attention Provider Type 90 (Doula Services): Update to Error Code 
Applicable to Procedure Code S9445 
Effective on claims with dates of service on or after November 4, 2024, error code 5721 (4 units allowed per rolling 
13 months) will no longer apply to procedure code S9445 (Patient education not otherwise classified non physician 
provider, individual per session). Claims for procedure code S9445 that exceed the service limitation without prior 
authorization (PA) will now deny with error code 5741 (4 units allowed per 13 rolling months – PA override). 

PA is required after the initial service limitations have been exceeded. Refer to the Provider Type 90 Billing Guide 
on the Billing Information page for more information about the service limitations and billing instructions. 

No claims will be reprocessed automatically as this is a go-forward change. 

 

https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/NV_BillingGuidelines_PT90.pdf

